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The purpose of this memorandum is to inform you of an issue that we identified during our initial 
review ofthe Federal Emergency Management Agency's (FEMA) grant to the National Case 
Management Consortium I that will provide case management services for displaced persons affected 
by Hurricane Katrina. 

Our review of the grant documents-including the Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) under which 
$66 million in funds were transferred from the Department of State (DOS) to the Department of 
Homeland Security (DHS)-raises questions as to whether more than $2.5 million in interest could 
he earned on these funds while they are in FEMA's custody and be subsequently applied to the case 
management program to further assist Hurricane Katrina victims. 

In the aftermath of Hurricane Katrina, a number of foreign governments and international entities 
donated over $100 million to help assist Hurricane Katrina victims. Although the donors did not 
place specific restrictions on the use of these funds, DOS officials have told us that the donors 
wanted to maximize the benefits to victims of Katrina with as little funding as possible going to 
overhead. Subsequnently, $66 million of this money was transferred to DHS/FEMA under the MOA 
with DOS. The MOA provided that all $66 million of funds were to finance case management 
services for up to 100,000 households affected by Hurricane Katrina. DHS/FEMA subsequently 
awarded a $66 million grant to the National Case Management Consortium to provide case 
management services for displaced persons affected by Hurricane Katrina. Under this grant, 
UMCOR will manage the activities of nine sub-grantees whose employees and volunteers will 
provide case managetnent services over the 24 month term of the grant. While UMCOR and the 
sub-grantees will be provided some up-front funds to cover their start-up costs, the vast majority of 
the funds will be disbursed over an extended period of time as reimbursement for expenses. Despite 

I The National Case Management Consortium includes the United Methodist Committee on Relief 
(UMCOR)/Emergency Services International and the National Voluntary Organizations Active In Disasters (NVOAD). 






